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June 5, 2019 
 
Dear Millgrove Families, 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to let you know about the construction work that will begin shortly at 
Millgrove School.   
 
I have received an update from our Facilities Management Department, and I’m pleased to let you know that 
our gym  and learning commons construction work is scheduled to start Monday, June 10, 2019 and expected 
to continue through the summer and fall.   
 
This phase of the construction project includes: 

 Interior renovation of the gymnasium, complete with new gym equipment, and new stage lift; 

 complete interior renovation of the existing learning commons; 

 complete reroof of the school. 

We will be seeing many workers and equipment on site throughout the spring and fall.  As work will continue 
while students are in school, I would like to reassure you that student and staff safety will be our focus. All 
equipment will be contained in a fenced off area that students will not be able to access.  
 
There may be some impact to our parking lot as spaces may be blocked off for construction site access.  
 
Additionally, for the duration of the project, students who ride their bike or walk to and from school will need 
to walk to the back playground in the same way as students who ride the bus. 
 
I would like to thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation as we begin our construction work.  
 
This is an exciting time at Millgrove School and we will continue to keep you informed at 
www.hwdsb.on.ca/millgrove.  
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 905-689-4544. 
 
Sincerely,  
Denise Minardi 
Principal 
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